
 

 

 
 

  

 

Alcohol and Entertainment 
Licensing Sub-Committee (C) – 
Supplementary Agenda 
 

Wednesday 12 December 2012 at 7.00 pm 
Council Chamber, Brent Town Hall, Forty Lane, 
Wembley, HA9 9HD 
 
 
Membership: 
 
Members first alternates second alternates 
Councillors: Councillors: Councillors: 
   
Harrison (Chair) Oladapo Beckman 
Sneddon HM Patel Matthews 
Pavey Mrs Bacchus Jones 
 
 
For further information contact: Toby Howes, Senior Democratic Services Officer 
020 8937 1307, toby.howes@brent.gov.uk 
 
For electronic copies of minutes, reports and agendas, and to be alerted when the 
minutes of this meeting have been published visit: 

www.brent.gov.uk/committees 
 
 
The press and public are welcome to attend this meeting 
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Supplementary Agenda 
 
Introductions, if appropriate. 
 
Apologies for absence and clarification of alternate members 
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4 Application by Sam Robbin-Coker for a temporary event notice for 
'The Granville Plus Centre' (Carlton Vale, London, NW6 5HG) 
pursuant to the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003  
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� Please remember to SWITCH OFF your mobile phone during the meeting. 
• The meeting room is accessible by lift and seats will be provided for 
members of the public. 

• Toilets are available on the second floor. 
• Catering facilities can be found on the first floor near The Paul Daisley 
Hall. 

• A public telephone is located in the foyer on the ground floor, opposite the 
Porters’ Lodge 

 
 



 
 
 

LICENSING ACT 2003 
 

Application for a Temporary Event Notice 
 
 
1. The Application 
 
Name of Applicant: Mr Sam  Robbin-Coker 
  
Name & Address of Premises: The Granville Plus Centre, Carlton Vale, London NW6 5HG 
  
Applicants Agent: None 
  
 
 
1. Application 
 
 The application is for the supply of alcohol and regulated entertainment on 22nd December 

from 20:00 hours until 01:30 hours on 23rd December 2012. 
 
 
2. Background 
 
 None 
 
 
3. Promotion of the Licensing Objectives 
 
 None  
 
 
4. Relevant Representations 
 
 Representations have been received from Environmental Health on noise nuisance 

grounds 
 
5. Interested Parties 
 
 None 
 
 
6. Policy Considerations 
 
 Paragraph Nos:  8.1 – 8.4 
 
 8.1 Where responsible authorities and interested parties do not raise any relevant 

representations regarding the application made to the council, the council will grant the 
licence or certificate subject only to the conditions that are consistent with the operating 
schedule or club operating schedule and any mandatory conditions prescribed in the Act 
itself. 
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 8.2 Where responsible authorities and interested parties raise relevant representations, 
the council may, if it is satisfied at a hearing or otherwise, impose conditions where 
considered necessary for the promotion of the licensing objectives.   

 
 8.3 Any conditions attached by the council or submitted by the applicant must focus on 

the direct impact of the activities taking place at licensed premises, on those attending the 
premises and residents and persons working in the area.  

 
 8.4 Any conditions attached to licences will be tailored to the individual needs, style and 

characteristics of the particular premises and events concerned and will be drawn from a 
‘model pool of conditions’ (where appropriate) to the particular premises. 

 
 
7. Associated Papers 
       
 A. Copy of Application Form 
 B. Copy of Representation/Correspondance 
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ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 

MEMORANDUM 
LICENSING CONSULTATION - MEMO 

 
 
To: Mr Sam Edward Robbin-Coker (serckwani@hotmail.com) 
From: Jennifer Barrett 
Cc: hsl@brent.gov.uk 
Date: 06/12/2012 
 
Premises: Granville Youth & Community Centre, 80 Granville Road, London, 
NW6 5RA 
 
Type of Application: TEN 
 
I would like to confirm that I have considered the above proposal with regard 
to the prevention of public nuisance. On behalf of the (Safer Streets) 
Environmental Health I OBJECT to the application on the following grounds: 
 
1. That the proposed operating hours are inappropriate due to the close 
proximity of residential dwellings. 
2. The noise caused by patrons exiting the premises, particularly with respect 
to door management and dispersal of patrons, and appropriate arrangements 
for securing suitable transport home is likely to be detrimental to the 
residential amenity. It is my understanding that you intend to cater for 220 
patrons rather than the 100 stated in your application.  
3. There is no operating schedule addressing how the applicant will promote 
the prevention of public nuisance from regulated entertainment. 
4. The premises is not capable of containing regulated entertainment noise  
 
Supporting Information 
Safer Streets inspected the premises in 2010 and established that the fabric 
of the building; especially the windows, doors and roof covering was 
unsuitable to prevent noise egress, especially from amplified music and 
entertainment. Despite our recommendation to the operators to upgrade 
acoustic weak-spots no sound insulation works have been undertaken.   
 
Safer Streets continues to receive complaints of noise disturbance from 
amplified music at this venue. We are in on-going dialogue with the operators 
to take action to prevent further nuisance from use of the venue for amplified 
entertainment and await confirmation of the date sound insulation works will 
commence.  
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Dear Mr Robbin-Coker 
 
Thank you for your email and the additional information provided. This does not change the 
fundamental reason for my objection, namely my concerns regarding noise nuisance and the 
potential impact on local residents. As a result I will not be withdrawing my objection to the 
event.  
 
I can appreciate that this is frustrating for you in light of the arrangements you have made to 
organise this. As you were advised our recent conversation you will still have the opportunity 
to have the issues you raised considered by the Licensing Committee who will make the final 
decision on whether you are granted a licence.  
 
The next hearing is scheduled for Wednesday 12th December 2012 in Brent Town Hall 
Chambers at 7pm.  Further details regarding the arrangements for this will be forwarded to 
you in due course.   
 
I hope that this assists you to take the steps necessary to progress this.  
 
Many thanks  
 
 
Jennifer Barrett 
Regalatory Service Manager 
Safer Streets 
Tel: 020 8937 5284 
Email: Jennifer.barrett@Brent.gov.uk 
 
From: Sam Robbin-Coker [mailto:serckwani@hotmail.com]  
Sent: 07 December 2012 12:56 
To: Barrett, Jennifer 
Cc: Rudman, Grace 
Subject: RE: TEN Granville Plus Children Centre Granville Centre: EH Objection 
 
Dear Madam Barrett, 
  
Thank you very much for your e-mail correspondence of 6/12/12. 
  
The Licence applied for is on behalf of The Leone Association holding their 31st Annual Pre-Xmas 
fund raising dinner & dance. 
The Leone Association (Motto:Originate & Emulate All Good Things), whose main objectives are 
honourable and charitable i.e. (1)  to promote education and health   (2) to relieve poverty and 
sickness.  Proceeds from this event (as from past events) go to charity e.g. blind school, sickle cell 
anaemia, diabetes, etc etc. 
  
The organisation has always conducted its business with dignity, decorum, consideration for all 
concerned and compliance with all relevant dictates.  The Granville Plus Centre was hired in 
September - deposit paid and final payment made since October from which time we have been 
making all necessary arrangements/preparations such as inviting of guests and catering plans. 
  
The following conditions were highlighted (a)  that the guests should use the Carlton Vale entrance 
(b) that in order to keep the noise level within acceptable and regulated constraints, a noise limiter 
has been installed  (c)  that guests entering and leaving should do so with minimum noise so as not 
to disturb neighbours  (d) security arrangements should be put in place. 
  
We intend to adhere and comply as we have always done in the past in various halls in all 
boroughs.  The concerns expressed in your letter are points which have always been taken into 
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consideration and addressed successfully. 
  
We crave your indulgence and give assurance of a problem free event in order to meet your 
approbation. 
  
Thank  you. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  
S.E.Robbin-Coker 
President of the Leone Association 
  

 
From: Jennifer.Barrett@brent.gov.uk 
To: serckwani@hotmail.com 
CC: Grace.Rudman@brent.gov.uk 
Date: Thu, 6 Dec 2012 13:36:57 +0000 
Subject: TEN Granville Plus Children Centre Granville Centre: EH Objection  

Dear Mr Robbin-Coker 
  
TEN Granville Plus Children Centre Granville Centre: EH Objection 
  
Further to your application for a Temporary Event Notice for 22-23/12/12 please find attached a 
memo outlining my concerns. In short, I have raised objections to the application on the basis that this 
is likely to have a detrimental impact on local residents and cause a public nuisance. The premises 
are currently unsuitable for this purpose and further sound insulation works are required to make the 
premises fit for this purpose.  
  
  
  
  
Kind regards  
Jennifer Barrett 
Regalatory Service Manager 
Safer Streets 
Tel: 020 8937 5284 
Email: Jennifer.barrett@Brent.gov.uk 
  
  
 

-- 
The use of Brent Council's e-mail system may be monitored and communications read in 
order to secure effective operation of the system and other lawful purposes. 
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